## CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY LOS ANGELES

## 5151 STATE UNIVERSITY DRIVE LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90032

DEPARTMENT OF PAN-AFRICAN STUDIES (213) 224-2531, 224-2532

January 6,1986

Ms. Linda Vallejo 2477 Baltic Avenue Long Beach, California 90810

Dear Ms. Vallejo:

I trust you are well and that your work moves smoothly.

Pursuant to our telephone conversation, this letter constitutes the Pan-African Studies Department's formal invitation requesting your participation in our art exhibit entitled: "Artists Against Apartheid -- A Commemoration of the Life of Martin Luther King, Jr." The show is to be held at the university's Exploratorium Gallery in the Student Union Building from January 13 to February 8, 1986. There will be a reception for the artists and their work Tuesday evening January 21, 1986 from 7:00 - 9:00 PM at the gallery.

The artists should deliver the work they want exhibited to the Art Department, Fine Arts Building, room 332, no later than January 9 or before 12:00 PM (noon) January 10, 1986.

The utmost security and insurance procedures will be taken with your work. We will maintain a guard on duty to protect the art for the duration of the exhibit. Loan forms, indicating the description, number of objects, and their value, must be completed when you deposit the art. If the art is to be picked up by the university, the forms must be completed and returned to our agent upon receiving your work. This form is for insurance purposes to safeguard your art.

Moreover, if you desire to sell your work, please provide us with a price list, which we can keep on file for those wanting to purchase your art. Also, upon request, we will add your mailing list to our general notification file or supply you with notices which you can disseminate at your discretion. Our brochure should be ready for circulation by January 13, 1986.

If you have any questions or if any unforeseen matters should arise requiring our attention, please call me at: (213) 224-2531, 3793; or Dr. Edward Forde, Chair, Art Department, 224-3521; or Ms. Emelia Lomeli, Coordinator Student Programs, 224-3591.

Your cooperation and participation in our celebration of life by honoring the work of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. and your spirit of unity in opposition to South Africa's apartheid is indeed laudatory and significant. I look forward to seeing you and welcoming you to our campus.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Lamont H. Yeakey

Associate Professor in History